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Financial Distributions Factsheet 
From 1 July 2020, the National Legal Assistance Partnership (NLAP) will increase ongoing funding for legal 

assistance services to over $2 billion over five years. 

The NLAP will provide:  

 baseline funding for Legal Aid Commissions (LACs), Community Legal Centres (CLCs), and Aboriginal 

and Torres Strait Islander Legal Services (ATSILS) 

 supplementary funding for expensive Commonwealth criminal cases (ECCCF), and 

 funding for Family Advocacy and Support Services (FASS), and Domestic Violence Units (DVUs) and 

Health Justice Partnerships (HJPs).  

Baseline funding 
Baseline funding for LACs, CLCs and ATSILS will be distributed to the states and territories through the 
existing, evidence-based funding distribution models (FDMs), updated with relevant datasets.  

Each FDM uses a consistent formula and consists of four components: operational, population, need and 
vulnerability, and cost factors. See page 2 for a visual explanation of the FDMs.  

The FDMs do not determine the overall amount of Commonwealth funding for legal assistance or 
determine the amount of funding for individual CLCs. 

The Australian Government has adopted a ‘no state and territory loses’ principle for baseline funding. This 
means that the LAC, CLC and ATSILS subsectors in each state and territory will not experience a loss in 
baseline Commonwealth funding. 

A publicly-available paper will be developed to explain in greater detail how the models distribute funding 
between the states and territories.  

ECCCF Supplementation 
Distributions for supplementary ECCCF is based on a combination of historical demand and funding 
estimates from LACs. 

The distribution includes a: 

 base allocation of $100,000 to each LAC to cover any unforeseen costs, and 

 proportional allocation of the remaining funding available, based on historical expenditure over 

the period 2014-15 to 2018-19 and estimates for 2019-20. 

FASS, DVUs and HJPs  
Distributions for the FASS, DVUs and HJPs will be based on current funding levels. 
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Further information? 
If you have questions, please contact the Legal Assistance Reform Section at legalassistance@ag.gov.au.  

mailto:legalassistance@ag.gov.au

